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encouragement have driven our success, and I couldn’t have asked for a better crew.

As I step down from my role, I want to extend my warmest congratulations to the
incoming bridge, Commodore Elect Brian Richards and Lady Shannon, Vice Commodore
Elect Chuck Martin, and Lady Moe, Rear Commodore Elect AJ Moser, and Lady Bonnie,
and our newly elected board members, Lady Amy Petro, Floyd Keaton, and Karl Kreft. I
have faith that you will guide our club and carry us forward with the sense of belonging
that defines us as Toledo Sailing Club!
 
In conclusion, my time as Commodore has been a privilege and I am grateful for the
friendships and memories we have created. I am excited to be an active member of our
club and watch the journey ahead under new leadership, while also being a traveling
Grandma capturing sunrises and snuggles.

I wish you all the best!

To many more sunrises,

-Commodore April Flynn
tscvc22@gmail.com
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Good Morning TSC!
 
As I sit down to write my final waterline article as Commodore, it’s a
strange mix of emotions. The past three years have been an
incredible journey for Steve and I, filled with challenges, growth,
and the support of many amazing members. 
 
First, a big shoutout to all of our members. Your support and 
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Please congratulate Lady Amy Petro, Floyd Keaton, and returning board member Karl Kreft as they were
elected to our Board of Directors. Let’s also extend a huge thank you to outgoing board members Kevin
Horvath and Jeremy Santus for their hard work and dedication–job well done! 

We remain fortunate to have the continuing service of our Treasurer, PC Doug Hoff and his fiscal
acumen. The club also remains in good hands with PC Michelle VanDromme as she will be returning as
Financial Secretary. Denise Getzinger will also be returning as recording secretary–thank you all for your
continuing dedication to the club.

Congratulations to Chuck Martin as he and Lady Mo advance to Vice Commodore! Chuck and Mo did a
fabulous job entertaining us as Rear Commodore this past year. Be sure to thank them when you get a
chance.  

Last, but certainly not least, let’s give a big welcome to our newest bridge member Andrew (A.J.) Moser
as he and Lady Bonnie embark on the journey of Rear Commodore. A.J. and Bonnie will be wonderful
ambassadors of merriment and cheer--Welcome Aboard!

This will be my last Waterline article as Vice Commodore as I proceed to the final chair. It is an honor
and a privilege that I have been trusted to represent the club as Commodore. Lady Shannon and I are
humbled and grateful to be able to represent the club in this capacity. Thank You!

Cheers,

- Vice Commodore Brian Richards and Lady Shannon
vicecommodoretsc@gmail.com
(419) 343-9170

Greetings club,

Lawrence Ohlman (wife Sharon) has successfully completed his probationary
requirements and is now an active member of the club. Please congratulate
them next time you see them. Our club remains strong at 197 members. 

As this whirlwind year comes to a completion, I’d like to say thank you to
Commodore April and Gentleman Steve for their exceptional stewardship.  
Their dedication and generosity were exemplary models of what a commodore
should be.  They did an amazing job!

VICE COMMODORE BRIAN RICHARDS 

Jeff Romp - 10/02
Greg Doriot - 10/03
Ron Brock - 10/05

Richard Weisenburger - 10/08
Jeremy Santus - 10/11

Bob Brandt - 10/12
Deef Labadie - 10/13

Scott Spencer - 10/14
Bob Porter - 10/15
Ed Marckel - 10/17

Karen Medina - 10/19
Ray Lemble - 10/20

Melissa Pegorsch - 10/25
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Members...

This summer and boating season has just flown by. I would like to thank the
Bridge and all the members that have helped me throughout the year.

Despite Lobsterfest being an overwhelming event, it turned out great.  I hope
everyone that attended had a great time and a huge thank you to all that
stepped up to make this a successful party. Events like this takes everyone to
pitch in.

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

October 3rd - Board Meeting

October 18th - General Meeting

October 28th - Change of Watch

November 4th - Feather Party

November 11th - TSC Ball 

November 25th - MI -vs- Ohio State Watch Party

December 2nd - Decorate the Club 

December 9th - White Elephant

December 10th - Kids Christmas Party

REAR COMMORDORE CHUCK MARTIN

I would like to thank our Commodore April for all the help during my Rear Commodore year.

Congratulations to Commodore Elect Brian Richards and Lady Shannon and Rear Commodore Elect AJ
Moser and Lady Bonnie for the upcoming year.

I am looking forward to representing the Toledo Sailing Club this upcoming year as Vice Commodore.

Lastly I would like to thank my wife Lady Moe for the support and help with so much. Without her support
this year and ones to come it wouldn’t be possible.

Be safe out on the water and have fun.

-Rear Commodore Chuck Martin
Chuckmartin.tsc@gmail.com
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would not have been achieved..

Last but not least, I would like to thank Brian and Emily Brown for their help with the planning and execution
of the Kelly’s Island Cruise. Without them there’s no doubt that it would not have been the success it was.

I want to wish Commodore Elect Brian Richards, Vice Commodore Elect Chuck Martin a great year, and
congratulate Rear Commodore Elect A.J. Moser to the Bridge.

Thank you all for a great season,

-Fleet Captain Bob Axtell
robert.g.axtell@gmail.com

FLEET CAPTAIN BOB AXTELL 

Happy October TSC!

As I reach the last month of my tenure as Fleet Captain there are several people I
would like to thank. Thank you Commodore April Flynn for trusting me with this
position, I have had a tremendous time traveling with you and Gentleman Steve
promoting our wonderful club.

Thank you Asst. Fleet Captain Deanna Irvine for her help and successfully making
all the AYC poker runs.  Her efforts where essential for the promotion of the
Toledo Sailing Club. Without her, the goal of making this boating season fun filled 

Congratulations to the new Elected Bridge and Board that will lead us
through 2024!  

Also Congratulations to Tyler and Megan Zoltanski who got married on
September 23, at Myrtle Beach! Wishing you a lifetime of happiness
together!   

You never know what your fellow club members are going through, please be hold a door, offer a
smile and be kind! 

If you have anything you would like to include in the sunshine report please reach out to me at
memj0445@gmail.com by the 20th of the month.
 

Sincerely,
Mary Maenle - Sunshine Reporter

SUNSHINE REPORT MARY MAENLE

mailto:robert.g.axtell@gmail.com
mailto:memj0445@gmail.com
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TSCA PRESIDENT TRACY DEVRIES

Hello from the Auxiliary!

Showcase news:  Come check out the showcase - Bonnie will be our
contact coordinator. Items will be put online for purchase and displayed
in the showcase. Please watch for upcoming items. A link will be sent to
the member facebook page along with the Auxiliary page.
New ideas are always welcomed. Please contact Bonnie if you have an
idea to put in the showcase. If you would like to purchase anything from
the Showcase Bonnie, Jodi Flores, and I will be able to help you. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Membership is open to the spouse, significant other, widow (who are not current
general members) or children (over 18) of our members. $10 yearly New applications have gone out
with the general membership - please have turned in by Oct 31st See attached membership form if
you did not receive one. If you see a new member - let's get their spouse or significant other involved
The current officers will be staying on. BUT we are still wanting to fill these positions. Bonnie is now a
member but has been granted permission to stay on as Treasurer for this year as long as we look for
a replacement.

Treasurer: Reimbursements: All items purchased must be approved prior. Once purchase is made,
the reimbursement form must be filled out and attached to the receipt and placed in our safe.

Congratulations to newly elected Lina Barrera. She will be replacing Amy Petro on the Board.
Congratulations to Debra Wandtke for winning the 50/50. $97.00 - Lets see what we can get the pot
to at our next meeting.

Outreach Program: This is a program put in place for everyone at our club to come together and help
out individuals who are in need of help. We are in the process of getting the information for two
families. Most of the families we help do have children. Please watch for upcoming information and
remember how fortunate you really are and by donating what that means to them.

VENMO - @ToledoSailingClubAux
Facebook: Toledo Sailing Club Auxiliary - if you are not on the page, please reach out to me. This is
your main source of information.

Emails: The directory will be updated with your new application information.

TSCA Next Meeting : December 15th @ 7:00 @TSC Clubhouse All our meetings will now be Quarterly:  
December-March-June-September. Special Meetings can be called when needed.

TSCA President Tracy Devries
TracyTSCA@gmail.com
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tables. Four Yuengling table umbrellas arrived just in time for Lobsterfest weekend. Thank you to
whomever suggested purchasing them, they were a welcomed addition to help beat the heat

Upon request, Award winning Kentucky Bourbon Barrel Ale is now available. It is a unique sipping
beer with the distinctive nose of a well-crafted bourbon. It is aged up to 6 weeks in freshly
decanted bourbon barrels from some of Kentucky’s finest distilleries. Pleasantly smooth and
robust, Kentucky Bourbon Barrel Ale may also be served as an after dinner drink. Please check it
out and let me know what you think. 

We will also be serving a theme drink for the Change of Watch/Halloween Party at the end of the
month. So, please mark your calendar and join us. It should be a good night.  
Lastly, I’m told our new Rear Commodore AJ Moser and his wife Bonnie are already looking
forward to hosting some events this fall. In preparation for these fall events and the upcoming
holidays, the bar will be doing some “fall cleaning.” If you need some last minute hours or would
like to be part of the Bar Upkeep Team, please let me know. 

Until next time, Friends… Take Care and Be Safe!! 
 
Sincerely,
Seidona Avery-Lather
tscbar@gmail.com
(419) 329-0745

NOTES FROM THE BAR

Hello Friends! 

If you did not get a chance to witness it for yourself last month,
Lobsterfest was a busy weekend! The bar was definitely hopping for
three days straight. It is estimated that more than 400 people were in
attendance over the weekend, and more than 2000 drinks were served.
Now that’s a party!! Well Done, TSC, Well Done!!   

New Items: The bar has acquired some new accessories for the picnic
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JUST A REMINDER!
All articles, advertisements,
events or announcements must
be received by October 22nd by
12:00 pm to make it in the next
Waterline.  
Please submit to:
bonnietsca@gmail.com 
Thank you!

Interested in running your own personal
ad in the Waterline?

Email bonnietsca@gmail.com for details.
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APPOINTMENTS  

Fleet Captain Power- Bob Axtell

Assistant Fleet Captain- Deanne Irvine 

Fleet Surgeon- Dr. Tim Duckett 

Safety Officer- Jeff Cromwell

Sergeant-at-Arms- Jim Miller

Harbor Master- Floyd Keaton

Dock Master- Tyler Zoltanski 

Sunshine Reporter- Mary Maenle

Work Hours Chair- Kim Przybylski

Bar- Seidona Avery-Lather

Parliamentarian- PC Stacy Slicker

Waterline Editor- Bonnie Moser 
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FLAG OFFICERS

Commodore- April Flynn

Vice Commodore- Brian Richards

Rear Commodore-Chuck Martin 

Recording Secretary- Denise Getzinger 

Treasurer- PC Doug Hoff 

Financial Secretary- PC Michele

VanDromme

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chairman of the Board- Ken Outly

Vice Chairman- PC Marc Snyder

Secretary of the Board-  Jeremy Santus

Auditing Liaison- Ken Outly

Auxiliary Liaison- Kevin Horvath

Blue Gavel Liaison- 

Constitution/By-Laws- Jeremy Santus

Dock Liaison- Tyler Zoltanski

Grounds Liaison- Karl Kreft

House Liaison- Jeff Hood

Kitchen/Bar Liaison- PC Marc Snyder

Planning & Maintenance- PC Stacy Slicker

Security Liaison- Bob Axtell

DELEGATES

AYC Head Delegate- PC Paul Borton 

AYC Delegate-  Ryan Miller

AYC Delegate- 

AYC Delegate at Large- PC Ken Zoltanski

Delegate to ILYA - PC Russ Wells

AUXILIARY

President- Tracy DeVries

Vice President- Denise Berndt

Treasurer- Bonnie Moser

Secretary- Jodi Stachowiak

AUXILIARY BOARD MEMBERS

Lina Barrera

Sherri Rutter

Brian Pegorsch

Toledo Sailing Club
Walbridge Park
P.O. Box 141133
Toledo, Ohio 43609
Phone (419) 382- 5841
Website www.toledosailingclub.com
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